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PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 

Tell Them From me Survey 

When schools and families work together, 

students thrive. Research shows an inextricable 

connection between parental engagement and a 

child’s academic success and social wellbeing.  

This term we have embarked on a situational 

analysis in preparation for writing the 2021-2024 

School Improvement Plan.  We are absolutely 

more successful when working together as 

a community and genuinely value your input and 

feedback on school direction 

and improvement,  particularly in this year like 

no other. 

We ask that you complete this short, 

anonymous survey which allows you to express 

your views about your perceptions of your child's 

experiences at home and school. It is also 

available via the Skoolbag app. 

In past years the senior students have helped to 

promote the survey, approaching parents at 

drop off time with an iPad. This can’t happen this 

year so we are really relying on you.  

http://nsw.tellthemfromme.com/arcadiaps 

The survey is open now and throughout the 

upcoming holidays.  

Thank you very much for your support. 

This newsletter features some of the excellent 

learning happening in our school in every class 

for you to enjoy. I thank our dedicated team of 

teachers who challenge and address the 

learning and well being needs of each of our 

students. 
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As I wish you a happy holiday, I will also inform 

you that I will be taking leave for the first four 

weeks of Term 4. Mr Shannon Young, an 

executive teacher from a larger school, will 

replace me for this period. He is looking forward 

very much to teaching and leading at beautiful 

Arcadia PS. Sadly, he will have to meet you at 

the fence, although I know he will be welcomed 

by our community even there. 

 - Best wishes, Sharon O’Brien 

TERM 3 

Week 10 25 Sept Last Day for students - Mufti - Gold coin for World Vision 

STUDENT VALUE AWARDS TERM 3 - WEEK 8 

 Sean - for his commitment 

to learning and his 

cheerful approach to 

school  

 Knox - for looking on the 

brighter side of life  

 Harry - for being a caring, 

inclusive and respectful 

friend to others 

  

 Orlando - for displaying 

perseverance in his 

learning  

TERM 4 - IMPORTANT DATES  

Week 1 12 Oct MONDAY - Students return for Term 4 

ENROLLING NOW - KINDERGARTEN 2021 

http://nsw.tellthemfromme.com/arcadiaps
http://www.arcadiaschool.com.au/
http://www.arcadiaschool.com.au/
https://arcadia-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/


POSITIVE BEHAVIOUR ENGAGING LEARNING (PBEL) 

SILVER RECIPIENTS 

BRONZE  

GOLD RECIPIENTS 
EXEMPLARY BRONZE RECIPIENTS 

- PBEL ROUND 2 FOR 2020 

2020 

APS 

ATHLETICS 

PRESENTATION 



2020 

APS 

ATHLETICS 

PRESENTATION 

* * * S C I E N C E * * * 
In Science this term, Kindergarten investigated what materials provide shelter and protection from 
changing weather. They considered materials available, expressed ideas and constructed a model. It 
was lots of fun with interesting designs created. 

The library is open on Thursdays at lunchtime for games, reading and constructive play. These 
students are avid lego fans. 

- Mrs Sharon O’Brien, Principal 



Positive Relationships – Understanding Empathy 

K/1 have recently been discussing our feelings and showing empathy towards the feelings of others. 

We began by reading “Stanley Paste” and “Sunday Chutney” by Aaron Blakey as well as “Millicent” 

by Jeanie Baker. After reading these stories over a few days, we discussed how the characters felt, 

why they felt that way and if we had ever had these feelings before. We shared stories and made 

predictions about how we know people are feeling a particular way. We began to realise that, if we 

can understand how people feel and “put ourselves in their situation” we can show empathy towards 

them and make them feel better or at least be someone that they can talk to. 

K/1 each drew a face showing a particular emotion and used colours that are often associated with 

that feeling.           - Mrs Natalie Crouch 



In Class 1/2, students have been 

learning how to write a procedural 

text. We first wrote a procedure 

about how to make fairy bread. 

Students demonstrated their ability 

to write a title, a goal, the 

ingredients needed and the steps 

in order. Next, they all made 

delicious fairy bread, whilst 

following the correct process. 

Some students cut their bread into 

colourful love hearts. Lastly, we 

enjoyed our yummy creations 

outside in the shade. We all had a 

great time! 

- Miss Kelsi Lemenager 



Explorer Day Class 3/4 

On Monday 21st September, Class 3/4 presented their First Explorer speeches. It was delightful to 

see so many students wearing costumes. The students were asked to dress up as one of the first 

explorers from the 1400-1700s. We learned about what life was life for those brave men and women. 

We discussed how exciting it would have been to go on such a great adventure! We also wanted to 

discover who really did discover Australia first. Was it Captain James Cook? The students made 

posters and mapped out the journeys of each explorer with great detail. Some students also made a 

PowerPoint presentation for the class. We had a lot of fun learning about all of the different explorers. 

- Mrs Lesley Kelly 





Significant Events 

This term  in 5/6 we have been 

exploring and examining the 

significant events which have 

shaped the nature and character of 

Australia. Some wonderful 

research has taken place and 

these are examples of what has 

been produced by individuals and 

pairs of students working in 

collaboration. 

The main source we have used is the 

OZBox resources we have here at 

school and these direct and give the 

students directions and 

considerations for their explorations. 

Terrific work, done well to produce 

and fill in gaps in our Timeline.  

- Mr Russell Codling 



**** ARCADIA CANTEEN - OPEN ON WEDNESDAYS - TERM 4 MENU **** 

http://www.healthy-kids.com.au/


Smiling Mind has arrived at Arcadia Public School 

During Term 3, Mrs Kelly has spent 6 weeks training in the Smiling Mind App. So, what 

is Smiling Mind? The Smiling Mind App was first launched in 2012 and is a non-for­

profit organisation. It is currently used in over 20,000 workplaces and has more than 

50,000 users. Did you know that 1 in 7 primary age students suffer from mental health? 

Our curriculum is adapting to allow for an ever-changing world. Smiling Mind provides 

opportunity for this with a focus on Mindfulness. Here at Arcadia Public School, we 

wish to foster a learning environment that promotes self-belief, individuality, creativity, 

curiosity, inquiry and openness to provide opportunities for our students to develop 

strong life-long skills to support healthy minds. We also wish to support our students 

to be active, inquisitive individuals who grow and develop into open-minded, 

collaborative and reflective lifelong learners. 

Next term the staff will learn more about the Smiling Mind program and how it fits into 

our NSW Personal DevelopmenUHealth/Physical Education syllabus. We will also 

discuss the research behind the Smiling Mind program and its importance to not only 

student but staff wellbeing. The program will then be implemented in 2021 in classes 

K to 6. Class 3/4 have already commenced learning in the program and we look 

forward to our Mindfulness sessions. We have discussed how this practice supports 

our concentration and sense of wellbeing. We certainly have a lot of fun participating 

in the activities. 

Did you know that parents can also download the app for free? There are fantastic 

activities to support parents and students at home on the app also. There are 

wonderful bedtime Mindfulness activities that are easy to use. Why not try and 

download it today? https://www.smilingmind.com.au/smiling-mind-app You are 

welcome to look into the research behind this program and to see for yourself the 

benefits and importance of Mindfulness in our lives. It is important to understand this 

activity is based on scientific research rather than a religious foundation and that 

Mindfulness takes many shapes and forms, rather than being purely based on 

meditation alone. 

I am looking forward to exploring the benefits of Mindfulness with the staff and students 

going forward. Please feel free to contact me if you have any further inquiries. Let's 

work together to support APS student's minds and learning with Smiling Mind! 

- Mrs Kelly

https://www.smilingmind.com.au/smiling-mind-app













